
Annual DCC Report 
 
New Chief Executive 
 
March was Donna Manson's first full month as Devon County Council's new Chief Executive. Donna 
has set out her first impressions of the county and the council, and her focus on engagement in a 
message to our staff and Members. As a result of her appointment – and many other changes of 
personnel at senior levels, the County is now undertaking a comprehensive Governance review. This 
will deal with the massive Special educational Needs and Disabilities budgetary shortfall as well as the 
Council’s scrutiny functions and how it deals with other partner bodies. 

Budget 

DCC will be spending 18.5 per cent more on children's services, and 8.8 per cent more on adult social 
care services. Overall, the Council is budgeting to spend 10.5 per cent more on services than last year. 
The average Band D householder will see the County’s proportion of their council tax bill increase by 
£1.49 a week to pay these increases. Spending this much on priority services to meet growing 
demand without national support means having to make savings in the region of £47.5 million from 
elsewhere in order to balance the books.  

20mph schemes 

4 applications were passed and begun in 22/23, with around £100k allocated. With over 100 parishes 
having expressed interest, County has given itself a 25 – 30 workbook of jobs before all parishes are 
satisfied. 

Children’s Services 

This area, worryingly, continues to have an official rating of ‘Requires Improvement’. Parents 
delivered DCC a strong message during the year in protest over failings within services that support 
children who have special educational needs and disabilities (SEND). Significant problems and delays 
are occurring across the County. I would urge parents who feel that they are not receiving a timely or 
appropriate level of service should contact me for support.  

Pot Holes 

These remain a huge issue across the County. The good news is that DCC has doubled the number of 
pothole teams, introduced weekend working and extended working hours across the network. That 
resulted in up to 2,200 potholes being repaired each week. 

Local Issues 

I have been delighted to support the Parish from my locality budget this year and will be happy to 
continue to do so next financial year. 
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